Virginia Beach Task Force on Aging

Minutes Nov 9, 2017
The Virginia Beach Task Force on Aging met on Nov 9, 2017 at Bay Lake. President, Sandra Smith called the meeting to order and thanked hosts for the delicious breakfast provided. Cameron Gwaltney & Robert McAndrew from Bay Lake gave welcome remarks and invited guests to tour after the meeting. They also offered door prizes for attendees. Becky and Josh from Becky’s Helping Hands won the door prizes.
After introductions of members, Vice -Chair Mikelle Rappaport introduced our speakers, Dr. Paul Aravich from EVMS and MaryAnn Toboz from Tidewater Arts Outreach. Dr, Aravich will be testifying to Congress on the positive effects of music on the brain and shared how music therapy can reduce the need for Antipsychotic medications. He and MaryAnn are working together to encourage creative programming for area seniors and provide hard data on the positive effects of music therapy. The goal is a 30% reduction in the need for antipsychotics, increased funding for creative programming and a better quality of life for dementia and TBI patients. 
Treasurer, Jackie Burke, reported that we currently had a balance of $2561.13 and 93 members. Ginny Brown, Membership Committee, distributed membership applications to our guests and invited them to join the Task Force. Guests are encouraged to attend as a guest and purchase a membership in January. The cost is $40 with about 90% of that money donated to charities that support our area seniors.
Brad Fleenor won the Pennies for Prescription drawing and generously donated his winnings so all $32 collected went to the fund.  Thanks to all who support our Pennies for Prescription fundraiser!
The meeting was adjourned. The next meeting will be held on Thursday, Dec 14 at Marian Manor located at 5345 Marian Manor Lane VB 23462. Breakfast will begin at 8:30 followed by our Holiday Party. Please bring a $15 Gift if you wish to participate in the gift exchange. Everyone is encouraged to also bring an unwrapped gift for a senior. SSSEVA will distribute these gifts.
Respectfully Submitted by Delores Jacobson

